Apologies if you have already received this communication from another source. MHRA has placed a responsibility on SG to ensure all primary contractors

are informed, and we need to ensure this information is circulated as widely as possible. 
	NSS COVID-19 Testing Operations
Changes to LFD test kits: introducing Orient Gene 20s 
20 December 2021
	


 
	 
To support the additional testing requirements, we would like to advise you of the introduction of a new Orient Gene (OG) LFD test kit which contains 20 Lateral Flow Devices. It’s important that all stock of Innova 25s and OG 7s already in circulation (in stock or allocated to staff) should be used before staff are supplied with OG20 kits.
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	When will this happen?
You will start to see these new OG20 LFD test kits from this week so please read the attached briefing documents along with specific testing guidance which can be accessed on Turas (Links below). These have been designed to support you rolling out the change to your team. 
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	Important information to be aware of
The manufacturers guide and wallet-sized instruction card contained within the OG20 box are NOT the guides that we want staff to follow.  They are detailed and very technical. Therefore, we have created clear, specific guidance for your staff. 
 
Please ask staff to destroy the guides in the box and refer to the new “Step by Step Guide” (link below).
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What do I need to know?
We understand that changes to products or procedures impact on your time. Therefore, we’ve created sector specific resources to support you and your staff using these new OG20 LFD test kits: 
· Briefing documents (attached)
· OG20 – Buffer bottle “Step by Step Guide” (hyperlink)
· OG20 – Buffer bottle one-page summary (hyperlink)
· ‘How to’ poster for display in Primary Care staff sites (hyperlink)
Please take time to read over the information and start using these resources now to inform your staff of the coming changes. A copy of all of the OG20 testing instructions can also be accessed via this Turas link which also contains testing instructions for other LFD kits in circulation.

	For general enquiries related to LFD testing, please contact the National Contact Centre (NCC) on 0800 008 6587 or by e-mail at nss.CovidTestingPortalCare@nhs.scot.
 
Thank you for taking time to read the changes planned and for supporting the testing programme as we continue to protect Scotland from COVID-19.


Please note I do not work Thursday’s

Denis Seenan MCIPS
Health Board Support Manager
NHS National Services Scotland
Tel 07395 296052 

Email address denis.seenan2@nhs.scot
